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Fulston Manor Academies Trust

Fulston Man

30t March 2020

Dear Parents, Carers & Guardians

I am extremely pleased to inform you that Miss Cadwallader has been confirmed as
permanent Head of School for South Avenue. You will be aware that Miss Cadwallader took
over this post in an acting capacity in February 2020 and has been responsible for guiding
the school through the extraordinary challenges posed by the pandemic since March last
year.

You will, I am certain, wish to join with me in thanking her for her leadership since assuming
responsibility and in congratulating her on this permanent appointment. Governors and
trustees have great faith in her ability to build on current success and to take the school
forward in the years ahead.

Yours faithfully

Alan Brookes
Executive Headteacher




